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Regular Meeting                                          

Nameoki Town Trustees

September 25, 2017
Supervisor Randy Presswood called the regular meeting of the town Trustees to order.  Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Edwards, Trustee Foster, Trustee Abel and Trustee Nemsky.  A motion was made by Trustee Foster, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS:

Supervisor Presswood stated that Clerk Hawkins has a letter she has given to the Board of Trustees which is an informational letter from the U.S. Corps of Engineers about the MESD pump stations.  Clerk Hawkins stated that any of you have questions concerning Metro East Sanitary & Drainage District; you can call our Director, Steve Adler.  Supervisor Presswood stated that Director Adler has accomplished 99% of the positive events such as the Corps of Engineers etc.  Also he reported the work being accomplished by himself & crew in cutting all the trees down in the MESD District and Horseshoe Lake problem of dredging and lowering such.  I have been employed at MESD for 37 years and we have always worked hard at our jobs.  One of the big problems is development in flood area which is getting worse every year.  Supervisor Presswood went on to say that one of the pumps which was in the Corps of Engineers hands, broke down in 2015 during the flood and them not doing anything to repair such since 2015.  This is why I gave credit to Director Steve Adler who contacted the Corps in to what we have according to the letter from Colonel Sizemore.  Supervisor Presswood went on to say how hard he and Highway Commissioner Charlie Luehmann who owns land in the flood way is clearing our ditches within Metro East District.  He continued to inform those present of the positive thing being done in relation to the American Bottom Flood area of MESD.
BILLS:

A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Edwards then made a motion second by Trustee Foster to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated September 25, 2017.  A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Foster to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Trustee Nemsky read the Health Reports submitted by Health Inspector Blaylock dated August 10th thru September 23rd.  Trustee Nemsky then made a motion second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken, all voted aye; the motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Presswood gave a report on the Ameren lights credit.  Ameren could not tell us where these lights are at.  We got some credit according to my office staff that made calls to Ameren.  We ended up with a credit of over $4,000.00.  These lights will not be shut off but we will get credits for lights that we are paying for but are not in Nameoki Township he concluded. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Supervisor Presswood gave a report on the 3 Projects.  

1. Shirlene holding pond which went out for bid September 17th and it should start construction in around November or December.
2. Our Health Fair is planned for November 3, 2017 the time will be 8:30 am to 11:30 am (flu shots only).
3. The Township Officials of Illinois Conference is November 12th -14th held in Springfield, Illinois.  Anyone planning to go to the Educational Conference must let Office Manager Tammy Davis know by September 29th.  
NAMEOKI TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS COMMENTS:

Highway Commissioner Charlie Luehmann informed those present that the large item trash pickup will start on Monday October 2nd. 
PUBLIC INPUT:

Linda Knogl suggested that a large banner with the words Health Fair, date and time be posted out in the front of the Township.  This will help inform township residents about the program.  This is in addition to having such on our website.  Nick Cohan stated that he is happy with what is going on with the Township in that everyone is working together for the good of the township.
EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES REVIEW

Clerk Hawkins stated that each Trustee was given three sets of executive minutes to review and decide if they will remain open or closed.  Trustee Foster made a motion, second by Trustee Edwards to keep the executive minutes of the past six months closed.  A roll call vote was taken, all voted aye; the motion carried.   
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Foster to adjourn the meeting until October 9, 2017 at 7:00 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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